




































From top to bottom: Dr. Scott buchanan, 2019-2020 

Fulbright Bicentennial Chair in American Studies discusses 
the ongoing impeachment process in the US at the University 
of Helsinki; Cadet Cabera holding a cube of 800 crushed 
aluminum cans at the Cans for Kids site in Cyprus; Cadets at 
the walled town of Famagusta in Cyprus 

On November 18, 2019, The Citadel was one of So+ colleges and other 
nation-wide local partners who participated in the annual China Town 
Hall 2019 webcast. The China Town Hall 2019 webcast was sponsored by 
the National Committee on US-China Relations (NCUSCR) and involved 
an hour-long interactive panel discussion moderated by George 
Stephanopoulos (ABC News' chief anchor). The webcast panel discussion 
was followed by a public lecture and question and answer session by Dr. 
Shao-Cheng Sun, Department of Political Science, on current US-Taiwan 
security and defense relations. The local China Town Hall event was 
organized by the Department of Political Science in coordination with the 
Friends of the Daniel Library. 

Dr. Terry Mays escorted and oversaw 19 cadets studying at the University 
of Nicosia in Cyprus as part of The Citadel Global Scholars program 
during Fall Semester. The cadets were not only enrolled at the University 
but also completed four different volunteer service projects in the local 
community. The cadets volunteered to help "Cans for Kids" twice during 
the semester. The charity collects, sorts, crushes, and sells aluminium 
cans to raise money for the children's ward in the main hospital in 
Nicosia. To date, they have raised over $315,500 for specialized medical 
equipment for the children's ward. While there, Dr. Mays taught his 
course load online for students located in three countries. 

Students from The Citadel completed the college's first academic program 
in Tbilisi, Georgia, during the Summer I session. The students 
represented a cross-section of The Citadel and included cadets, veteran 
day undergraduate students, and graduate students. In Georgia, they 
completed courses on Georgian foreign policy in the Caucasus Region and 
cybersecurity issues in the Caucasus Region. The program included 
briefings at the Georgian Defense Academy and US Embassy, a visit to 
observe into Russian occupied South Ossetia, and lectures by numerous 
former Secretaries and Assistant Secretaries of Defense, Foreign Affairs, 
and Intelligence of the Georgian Government. 

Cadets, Veteran Undergraduate students, and Graduate students from 
The Citadel participated in a Summer Study Abroad program in the 
country of Estonia during Summer IL The students completed courses on 
Estonian foreign policy in the Baltic Region as well as a second course on 
Cyber security issues in the Baltic Region. The students visited the 
Estonian town of N arva which sits on the border with Russia. From this 
location, they were able to look across the river into Russia. The program 
concluded with a short visit to Helsinki, Finland. 



New Advisory Board Members 

Marlene Benson is a retired Special Agent (SA) with the FBI. In her 21-year career, she 
served as case agent on multiple complex investigations, including Mexican and 
Eurasian Organized Crime (OC) and Counterterrorism matters. She served on the OC 
Task Force in Budapest, Hungary, as an Assistant Legal Attache in Moscow, Russia, 
and Tbilisi, Georgia, and was a member of the Counterterrorism (CT) Division's Fly 
Team, collaborating with CT professionals around the world. She was a certified 
undercover employee and assisted in OC and gang investigations. Her career with the 
FBI culminated in firearms as an instructor of New Agent Trainees. During the course 
of her work at the FBI, Ms. Benson served as an informal recruiter and mentor to 
dozens of New Agents. 

Bruce Alexander Joined Operation Homefront in January 2018 and leads all 
communications and external outreach efforts for Operation Homefront. His team 
captures, curates, and promotes the many stories that show just how Operation 
Homefront helps build strong, stable and secure military families. Bruce, a retired Air 
Force officer of 25 years and a graduate of The Citadel, Central Michigan University 
and the Harvard University Senior Fellows Program, is an accomplished, 
award-winning communications professional who most recently served as Director of 
Communications for the Food and Nutrition Service at the US Department of 
Agriculture. In this capacity, he was a key member of the National Board of Directors 
for the Combined Federal Campaign. As the former Director of Public Affairs and 
Director of Staff at Andrews AFB, Deputy Commander for the Operations Group at 
Bolling AFB and Services Squadron Commander at Charleston AFB, Bruce shares 
Operation Homefront's passion to give military families the opportunity to thrive, not 
simply struggle to get by, in the communities they worked so hard to protect. 

On March 7, 2018, Macon native Tilman E. "Tripp" Self, III was appointed to serve as a United 
States District Court Judge for the Middle District of Georgia. 

Judge Self attended The Citadel, The Military College of South Carolina, on Army ROTC and 
Citadel Scholar scholarships. In 1990, he received his B.S. in Business Administration, 
graduating summa cum laude as The Citadel's top business graduate and 9th overall from a 
class of 516. 

In 2006, Judge Self ran for an open seat on the Superior Court for the Macon Judicial Circuit, 
which covers Bibb, Crawford and Peach counties. Judge Self began his first term on the 
Superior Court bench on January 1, 2007, making him the third successive generation of his 
family elected to serve as a judge in Bibb County. In 2010 and 2014, the voters of the Macon 
Judicial Circuit returned him to office without opposition. In 2014, Judge Self became the 
Chief Judge of the circuit, assuming responsibility for the Circuit's administrative functions in 
addition to his normal caseload. Later that year, with the help of the Circuit Public Defender 
and District Attorney, Judge Self created the Macon Judicial Circuit Veteran's Treatment 
Court. This special court was created to serve the unique needs of veterans who battle 
substance abuse and mental health issues who find themselves in the criminal justice system. 
During his tenure on the Superior Court, Judge Self presided over 101 jury trials. 

On November 9, 2016, Governor Nathan Deal appointed Judge Self to serve as the 83rd Judge 
on the Georgia Court of Appeals. Judge Self began his term on January 1, 2017, and served on 
that court until his appointment to the federal bench on March 7, 2018. 

Would you like to share your news in The Fount? 
Contact Jessica Galvin in Capers 104, or atjgalvin1@citadel.edu 

The Citadel 171 Moultrie St. Charleston, SC 29409 843-953-7477 
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